
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Send me your comments, questions and concerns! If you are a 

constituent of Saanich-Gulf Islands, please email the Constituen-

cy Office at Elizabeth.May.C1A@parl.gc.ca OR mail the office on 

Parliament Hill: 229 Wellington Street Confederation Building, 

Room 349 Ottawa ON K1A 0H9 
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ELIZABETH WANTS TO HEAR 

FROM YOU! 

 
 

 REAL RECONCILIATION—

LAND BACK! 

Any Canadian resolutions to 

do better have to include our 

failed record on working in 

partnership with Indigenous 

peoples. Much of our land 

base is gobbled up in high-

ways, communities and de-

velopment of all kinds. 

But there is much that is not.  

To meet many national 

goals – whether in bio-

diversity preservation or ad-

equate land for farming, our 

governments should turn 

public lands back to Indige-

nous nations and peoples.  

NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTIONS FOR CANADA could be lifted to allow developing countries to pro-
duce their own vaccines. The exemption is found in 
the treaty known as the Trade-Related Intellectual 
Property Rights Agreement within the World Trade Or-
ganization (TRIPS for short). South Africa and India 
launched a call for the waiver even before the vac-
cines were on the market. So far Canada has refused 
to take a position. 
 
Note, this is not about forcing vaccinations. This is 
about making them available. This could be seen as 
charitable, but the reality is that this is also self-
interest. 
 
To end the pandemic, we need to starve the virus. 
 
Our next New Year’s Resolution is: 
 
 
 
 
 
END HOMELESSNESS 
 
This will likely take more than one year, but resolving 
to help every Canadian have a roof over their head is 
a critical personal commitment. 
 
As MPs, we continue to raise the many ways in which 
the treatment of real estate as speculative investment 
has eroded the availability of real estate as homes.   
 
Motion 71 is my fellow MP Mike Morrice’s effort to 
push for eliminating the tax benefits of Real Estate In-
vestment Trusts. We are hoping other parties will join 
us. 
 
We support recent efforts by the Liberals to end the 
practice of “flipping.” It will soon be illegal to buy and 
sell a home within a year, except when life events 
such as death or divorce explain the reasons. Buying 
and selling for quick profit is eliminated in new legisla-
tion. 
 
I probably raise more than any other MP the distorting 
impacts of AirBnBs. Generally in the category of 
“STR” or short-term rentals, AirBnBs have removed a 
lot of available housing and rental accommodation 
from the market place, while driving up the price of 
what remains. We need to maintain housing for 
homes, not commodified as investments.  
 
We also need to look at areas of acute homelessness 
and/or inadequate shelter. This is the area of non-
market housing. For Indigenous peoples the issue is 
acute on and off-reserve. For the unhoused, eradicat-
ing poverty is the most effective approach, coupled 
with the principles of “housing first” and wrap-around 
social programmes for mental health and addiction 
issues. 
 
More New Year’s Resolutions: 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
GETTING IN SHAPE—STAYING HEALTHY! 
 
It is clear that our health care system is in crisis. We 
need to get the system that takes care of our health 
back to a state of health. 
 
Many things have contributed to the current health 
care crisis. Going back to the early 1990s, in the defi-
cit slashing era, 20% of Canadian hospital beds were 
eliminated in a misguided attempt to reduce costs. In-
stead, costs rose. When someone cannot get atten-
tion for a manageable chronic illness, it can become 
catastrophic with much higher costs to attend to the 
crisis. The World Health Organization actually studied 
Canada’s attempt to cut costs and found it increased 
them instead. 
 
Certifying physicians from overseas is not managed 
by any level of government but by the medical profes-
sional associations themselves. The nursing profes-
sion has also gone through a very challenging time in 
COVID-19. Nurses are exhausted and many are opt-
ing to leave the profession. Much more needs to be 
done to address an escalating crisis.  
 
Our health care system is shared jurisdiction between 
federal and provincial governments.  It is the responsi-
bility of the federal Minister of Health to protect the 
Canada Health Act. The provinces have the responsi-
bility for delivering health care. 
 
We need to demand they get their collective heads 
around a table with our doctors, nurses and other 
health care workers to deliver a plan that works and 
the financial backing that goes with that plan! 
 
As your MP, I have been trying to introduce positive 
examples in health care innovation to the Minister of 
Health. Examples like Shoreline Medical could be rep-
licated across Canada to help solve the physician cri-
sis. But much more needs to be done. 
 
Another to add to our New Year’s Resolutions:  

 
 
 

LOSE WEIGHT—TONNES OF CARBON THAT IS! 
 
Canada's total GHG emissions in 2020 were 
672 megatonnes of carbon dioxide equivalent 
(Mt CO2 eq), an 8.9% decrease from 738 Mt CO2 eq 
in 2019. From 2005 to 2020, Canada's GHG emis-
sions decreased by 9.3% (69 Mt CO2 eq). 
Between 1990 and 2020, Canada's GHG emissions 
increased by 13.1% (78 Mt CO2 eq). In 1990,  
Canada emitted 595 megatonnes of carbon dioxide.  
 
Two years later, at the Rio Earth Summit, we com-
mitted to the United Nations Framework Convention 
on Climate Change, pledging to cut emissions to 
avoid levels that would become “dangerous.”  
Most industrialized countries kept that promise to re-
duce emissions below 1990 levels. The European 
Union is as a whole about 45% below 1990 levels. 
The United States has decreased by 7% below 1990 
levels. Canada has increased by 13%. And that is 
the figure after the drop due to COVID-19. We are 
widely expected to yo-yo in 2021. The data is not yet 
out, but no one expects Canada’s emissions to have 
gone down in 2021, or 2022. The COVID-19 drop in 
emissions is very likely to have been completely 
erased by the economic recovery in 2021 and 2022.  
 
We have a weight problem. And we refuse to go on a 
diet. Government after government tries to sell us on 
the “have your cake and eat it too” plan. 
 
It is how Prime Minister Justin Trudeau can claim 
that building the Trans Mountain Expansion (TMX) 
pipeline will deliver profits that help us fund the tran-
sition to cleaner energy. He has not abandoned that 
fanciful claim, even as the Parliamentary Budget Of-
fice has confirmed Canadians will lose money on the 
pipeline we now own. Construction of the expansion, 
originally projected by former owner Kinder Morgan 
at $5 billion, has ballooned to $21 billion. And that is 
not counting the approximately $14 billion cost in in-
terest payments on the debt from buying and build-
ing the TMX pipeline.  
 
Then there are the subsidies to Carbon Capture and 
Storage (CCS), a technology with the potential to 
lock carbon dioxide underground. In the years na-
tions around the world have tried it, it has failed to 
deliver carbon reductions. The cost per tonne re-
duced is exorbitant. A wide range of cheaper alterna-
tives – energy conservation, increased energy effi-
ciency, renewable clean energy (wind, solar, geo-
thermal, low-flow hydro) – all deliver quicker, faster, 
cheaper carbon reductions.  
 
What CCS has going for it is the propaganda value 
of claiming we can increase fossil fuel production but 
with this add-on technology to make it seem climate-
friendly. It has the advantage for the oil industry of 
helping get the last bits of oil from down deep. If you 
are injecting carbon dioxide back down the hole 
drilled  to produce oil, that injection can loosen up 
the hard-to-get bits. This is called “Enhanced oil re-
covery.” This means Canadian taxpayers are subsi-

dizing the oil industry to extract more oil while pre-
tending it is a climate solution.  
 
There are many “have your cake and eat it too” strat-
egies. 
 
The essence of a diet is “reduce calories!” Stop hav-
ing the cake. Stop expanding fossil fuel infrastruc-
ture, like TMX. Stop increasing production by drilling 
in new areas, like off-shore Newfoundland and Lab-
rador with Bay du Nord. Ban fracking to stop expand-
ing the heavy carbon version of natural gas as 
“fracked gas.” 
 
So Canada’s first 2023 resolutions are: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
HELP OTHERS  
 
If we are ever going to be truly out of the COVID-19 
pandemic, we need to shut down the all-you-can-eat 
buffet we have laid out for the virus. The whole hu-
man population is eight billion. Developing countries 
lag far behind the wealthy nations in vaccination cov-
erage. 
 
To remove a steady diet in the all-you-can-eat buffet 
that fuels the virus to morph and mutate into differ-
ent, and potentially more virulent strains, developing 
nations need access to vaccines. The production of 
vaccines was heavily subsidized by wealthy nations. 
Big Pharma took public money and worked fast to 
develop vaccines. Having taken public money, the 
vaccines should have been available without Big 
Pharma taking private profit. We all know that did not 
occur.  
 
Maaza Seyoum of the African Alliance and People’s 
Vaccine Alliance Africa said: “It is obscene that just a 
few companies are making millions of dollars in profit 
every single hour, while just two percent of people in 
low-income countries have been fully vaccinated 
against coronavirus. 
 
“Pfizer, BioNTech and Moderna have used their mo-
nopolies to prioritize the most profitable contracts 
with the richest governments, leaving low income 
countries out in the cold.” 
 
Canada could help. The Intellectual Property Rights 
held by the industry for the publicly funded products 

✓ Stop TMX 

✓ Cancel Bay du Nord 

✓ Ban fracking 

✓ Stop giving tax monies to the 

richest corporations on earth 

✓ Place an excess profit tax on the 

fossil fuel industry, now enjoy-

ing record profits due to Putin’s 

war on Ukraine 

✓ Act to get vaccinations to the develop-
ing world. Vote for TRIPS exemption! 

✓ Create more homes  

✓ End homelessness 

✓ Fill the prescription from your doctor! 

✓ Take the doctor’s orders and ensure 

health care professionals are valued, 

that burdens of administration are 

reduced and that all orders of gov-

ernment treat health care as an       

urgent priority!! 

✓ LAND BACK! 

✓ Deliver on Calls to Action 

of the Truth and Reconcil-

iation Commission and 

MMIWG2S+ 

✓ Safe travel options for In-

digenous women – and all 

Canadians 

New Year’s Resolutions for 

Indigenous reconciliation:  

Pictured: MP May looked up at 

an old growth tree in the forest 

on a trip to Fairy Creek accom-

panied by Elder Bill Jones, he-

reditary chief, and Gramma 

Losa. 
We should marry ecologi-

cal restoration with recon-

ciliation.  Where we cannot 

undo the claiming of land, 

we – settler culture com-

munities – should start 

paying rent. Even a small 

or token amount is more 

than what we have paid 

over 150 years.  A steady 

stream of income to First 

Nations whose land we 

have appropriated could 

create seed funding for lo-

cal economic develop-

ment.  

Meanwhile, we must act on 

the recommendations of 

the Inquiry into Missing 

and Murdered Indigenous 

Women and Girls and 2S 

peoples (MMIWG2S+) call-

ing for safe transport, but 

we could as easily add this 

resolution to the stop 

smoking climate resolution 

or the get in shape plan! 

One key gap in our whole 

social safety net is the lack 

of affordable, predictable, 

low carbon and safe public 

transit. The MMIWG2S+ 

Inquiry made it clear we 

need bus service between 

towns across rural Cana-

da.  

 

✓ Get speculative investors out of 

housing 
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